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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
March 20, 2017
The March meeting, which was rescheduled from March 14 to March 20 due to snow, was called to order at 7:33 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, Pat Mills, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS
Toll Bros. Enclave at Long Valley – Block 28, Lot 46-47, Fairview Avenue

Bob Miller from Toll Bros. will advise Steve once the two trees are planted.
NEW BUSINESS
Electrical Hazard Awareness Training
The Society for Advancement of Arboriculture received a grant for electrical hazard awareness training.  The training will be held at JCP&L in Morristown in April.  Three Washington Township Public Works employees plan to attend.

Bartlett 2017 Seminar – Report and Committee In-house Training Session

Steve attended the Bartlett seminar at Frelinghuysen Arboretum on March 1.  He gave a half hour update to our committee members on the highlights of the seminar.  Steve presented information regarding the Emerald Ash Borer, diseases of certain small flowering trees, boxwood blight and decline, gypsy moth population, Spotted Lantern Fly and decline of oak forests.  We will request one CEU per member present at tonight’s meeting (.5 CEU x 4).

2017 Arbor Day Community Shade Tree Planting

Pat gave a report on various locations needing replacement trees.  We are looking to plant ten balled and burlapped trees at $50 each, total cost $500.  Possible species to be planted include Bradford Pear ‘Cleveland Select,’ White Oak, Red Maple ‘October Glory, Honey Locust and Zelkova.  Pat will contact the homeowners on our list to confirm they still want trees.  We are planning to plant the trees in late April.

We estimate 39 replacement trees are needed for Kings Ridge Road.  This location is being considered for a planting in 2018.
Letter to Residents Regarding Emerald Ash Borer
We will work on composing a letter to be sent to Andrew Coppola, to be forwarded to residents regarding how the Town will handle ash trees in shade tree easements which are infected with the borer, including replacement plantings.  Although we have had information on our website for some time now, we especially want to reach out to residents who live on the streets with ash trees, in advance of the trees being affected.  This pest has already been confirmed in thirty-two towns and nine counties in New Jersey.
Giant Hogweed Plant Information

Steve has brochures on the Giant Hogweed Plant.  This is an environmentally hazardous plant which is classified as a Federal Noxious Weed.  Its sap causes a blistering allergic reaction more serious than that of poison ivy.  Steve will bring brochures to Long Valley Middle School to be used as a teaching tool and contact Andrew Coppola to request this information be put on our website.

NEXT MEETING
The April meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 11, 2017.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Jan Godek, Recording Secretary
